
 

BATS to Decommission Legacy Drop Protocol 
 
Overview 
BATS BYX Exchange, BZX Exchange, and BATS Options will decommission the Legacy Drop protocol 
effective December 31, 2014.  FIX Drop and Order-by-Order FIX Drop ports will continue to be supported. 

As of the effective date, all Legacy Drop ports will be permanently decommissioned and the DROP CSV-
formatted trade data file option will be removed from the Member Web Portal.  Members currently utilizing 
Legacy Drop ports will be contacted directly by the BATS Trade Desk to migrate to FIX-formatted drop 
ports prior to December 31, 2014.  Additionally, Members that currently download DROP CSV-formatted 
trade data files using the Member Web Portal will need to switch to the standard human-readable CSV 
format. 

For More Information 
Please contact the BATS Trade Desk or your Director of Sales with any questions, comments or 
feedback.  We appreciate your continued support of BATS and look forward to earning more of your 
business.  For updated information about the BATS/Direct Edge integration, please refer to 
www.bats.com/edgeintegration.  
 
BATS Trade Desk 
913.815.7001 
tradedesk@bats.com 
 
Direct Edge Trade Desk  
201.942.8220, option #1 
decs@directedge.com  
 
 

http://www.bats.com/edgeintegration
mailto:tradedesk@bats.com
mailto:decs@directedge.com

